DRAFT


Woodbastwick Parish Council

Incorporating Ranworth and Panxworth

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 3rd February 2016 in 

Ranworth Village Hall

Present:

Sue Hitchcock (Chair)
SH


Kit Cator (Vice-Chair)
KC

Zoe Abbitt


ZA


Vivienne Adshead

VA

Andrew Lee


AL


Angela Mobbs

AM

Eileen Oliver (Clerk)
EO

Two residents and Broadland District Councillor Frank O'Neill also attended the meeting.

1  
Apologies for absence:
Stuart Goodall


2  
To receive declarations of interest in items on the Agenda and any requests for dispensation:


KC – Panxworth to Ranworth footpath

3   
To confirm minutes of the meeting of 6th January 2016:


Agreed and signed as a true record. 

4  
Matters arising from the minutes of previous meeting:

4.1
Councillor Training:  ZA and VA are both booked on course at Upton, Clerk to speak 

to AM.  Action: EO/AM.

4.2
Millennium Book:  Still progressing.

4.3
ILCA: The clerk has registered and is waiting for a start date.  Action: EO.

4.4
Additional warning signs for deer: reported to Highways, clerk to chase.  Action: EO

4.5
Finger post at Scotts Corner: Mike Deveson has repaired this, appreciative thanks from the Parish Council recorded.

4.6
Standing Orders: amendments to gender definitions will be made when the Standing Orders are re-issued in May.  Action: SH.

4.7
First Aid Training: this will take place on Tuesday 1st March at 7.30pm in Woodbastwick village hall.

5  
To discuss Highway matters, including:

5.1
Community Speed Watch scheme; sugar beet lorries

Fifteen CSW surveys have been carried out at various locations, speeding motorists  are still a problem along Salhouse Road.  VA will contact British Sugar before the start of the 2016 season.  Action: VA

5.2
VA has investigated the possibility of installing a speed camera. There are a number of criteria which need to be met, including historic road casualty data. VA has requested this information from the council. A speed camera would cost up to £23,000 to install, with annual maintenance costs ranging from £7,000 - £13,000. VA will enquire about the possibility of having a dummy camera.  Ian Temperton from the Road Casualty Dept suggested the funding of a moveable SAM2 (Speed Awareness Management) sign through the Parish Partnership programme, costing the Parish Council £1,500 and managed by the CSW team. The fund will be available towards the end of 2016. In addition, if more than eleven speeding vehicles per month are recorded, the village will qualify for police checks.  KC pointed out that speeding cars have frequently missed the bend on the Salhouse Road.  Instances should be photographed and recorded with dates. VA asked that any future incidents be forwarded to her for evidence gathering.

5.3 
Flooding on Ranworth Road, South Walsham:

This has been reported by both South Walsham and Woodbastwick Parish Councils.  A complaint had been received from a Ranworth resident regarding the flooding and the excessive mud on Norton Hill.  Clerk to monitor NCC website.  Action: EO.

5.4
Grit bins:

The grit bin at Ranworth Road, Woodbastwick has not been filled for over two years.  This has been reported to Highways.  Clerk to chase.  Action: EO.

6  
Adjournment of the meeting for public participation, Police and District and County Councillor reports


6.1
Public Participation:



There is flooding on Hulver Road, clerk to report to Highways.  Action: EO.


6.2
Police report:   No reported crimes in January.


6.3
District Councillor report:




Broadland District Council have finalised their budget; there will be no increase 


in Council Tax. 


6.4
County Councillor report:   No report received.

7  
To discuss Environmental Matters including:

7.1
Signage at Ranworth Staithe;  Rubbish bins;  Board walk repair

The Broads Authority have confirmed that the large bins will return at Easter.  Councillor O'Neill will raise the issue at his forthcoming meeting with the Chair of the Broads Authority.  SH will contact Councillor Lana Hempsall.  Action: SH

SH is still waiting for the Broads Authority to report on their meeting with the land owner on 30th January regarding the boardwalk repair.   Action: SH

7.2 
Update on application for changing the definitive map:


The Order has been confirmed and will be published on 12th February.

7.3 
Panxworth telephone box: Future use

Some repair work is required.  VA will place a request for suggestions for 
future use in the next edition of the Mardler together with a request for a volunteer to look after it.   Mr Cooper offered to help with repairs etc.  Action: VA.

7.4
Broadband speeds:

Cllr O'Neill reported that Broadland District Council have £560,000 available to spend on improvements across the District.  He thought the Parish Council’s best course of action would be discussing the situation with WiSpire.  However, they have approached the Ranworth PCC twice regarding using Ranworth church tower and have been rejected.   SH will invite Kelly O’Kane from Norfolk County Council to the April meeting and will also discuss  the situation with Andy and Maggie  Manton who have raised the issue of slow broadband speeds.  Action: SH. 

7.5 
Broads Climate Adaptation Plan;    Emergency Plan

Simon Hooton (Broads Authority) and Malcolm Steward (South Walsham Parish Council) have been invited to attend the March meeting which will commence at 6.30pm.

7.6
Wherry visits:



The wherries are due to visit Ranworth Broad from 6th to 8th of August.  Business

owners at the Staithe are concerned that other boats will not be able to use the


moorings during this time.  SH will write to the Wherry Trust welcoming the wherries 

but asking if they can be moored stern on at the west end of the Staithe, thus leaving 

space for other vessels to moor.  Action: SH.


7.7
Cockshoot Broad:

SH had been contacted by a resident who was concerned that the board walk to Cockshoot Broad had been closed.  Apparently this was because of repair/lease issues between the landowner and the partnership between Natural England, the Broads Authority and the Norfolk Wildlife Trust.  Clerk to write to the Woodbastwick Estate Office seeking clarification.  Action: EO.

8  
To consider received correspondence:   Footpath Order confirmation received.

9  
To review Clerk’s financial report and approve payments:


9.1
The financial report and the following payments were agreed.



£100 to NALC for councillor training.



£20 to Ranworth village hall for room hire.



£108.34 to clerk for January salary.


9.2
Parish Council laptop:

Clerk to obtain certified quotation and chair to sign application form which has to be submitted to NALC by 16th February.  KC offered to help obtain relevant quotations. Action: EO.

10  
To discuss Planning matters, including planning applications that have been commented on since the last meeting:

10.1
There has been no reply from Philip Courtier regarding the issues raised by the Parish Council following the Dove Cottage application.  Clerk to chase.  Action: EO.


10.2
On line petition to parliament re giving parish councils a right of appeal:



Held over to next meeting.

11  
To report any other business:   
None

Councillors then held a separate meeting to discuss a potential salary increment for the Parish Clerk together with pension entitlement.

Signed: …......................................................................    Date: …..................................

Chair

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Wednesday 2nd March at 6.30pm at Woodbastwick village hall.  Please note earlier starting time.



